
	
St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting

	Date:
October 3, 2021

Presiding:  Fr. David
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
12:18 p.m.

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames Claudia Griffis, Sheila Meredith, Cam Mathis
Absent:  Beth Vickers, Pat Leslie (Treasurer)
Guest(s):


	Call to Order
	Fr. David called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. with prayer.

	Agenda Items
	· On October 19, 2021 St. George’s and Fr. David will be hosting Clericus.  This will involve a meal to be served outside.  We now have many clergy who are vegetarians.  Mother Melanie will help us to identify vegetarian options.
· No Trail of Treats in October. Hopefully we can have one next year.

· Stewardship – Time to Give theme. 

· Claudia has made a large clock to use for this theme.  Then we will have a series of words to support this theme.  This clock can be used year-round to support other initiatives as we go along the year.

· We will introduce this October 17th.

· It’s Time … will be the new title of the clock. 
· There are 14 items that we can use during the year. 

· Columbarium – At the monthly Columbarium Committee meeting, the by-laws were approved.  Sheila Meredith will rotate off the vestry and will then become the lay person on the committee.  Claudia Griffis will serve as the vestry member on the committee. We need one more at-large member of the columbarium committee.  Please keep this in mind so that we can fill this slot.  
· There are about 4-5 current parishioners to follow-up with to see if they are still intending to be buried at St. George’s.  Fr. David will follow-up with them.  The current thought is that we will grandfather those in and not charge them any additional fees.  

· Information regarding the columbarium will be presented on October 17th.

· St. George’s Merchandise – 

· Fr. David shared the proposed logo to use on these items.  The digital logo can be shared with Lands End for ease of ordering by individuals.  
· It was suggested to add the words St. George’s above and Episcopal Church below the logo.
Action/follow-up - Fr. David will reach out to SCAD to have a proper logo prepared for approval.  

· Fr. David – Corrections to the September 19th minutes were shared, corrected on the minutes at the church, and posted on the website.  

· We need to send names in today for our delegates: Sheila Meredith has agreed to serve and we need to send another name.  Cam Mathis will be our placeholder until the substitute is identified. 



